BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON JUNE 12TH 2008.
RESIDENTS  AND POLICE FORUM  Mr and Mrs McGuiness attended as visitors. PCSO Natalie Westwood attended on behalf of the Police. She reported 6 crimes in the last month- 2 forced entries to garden sheds and removal of garden tools, 1 damage to electric gates, 1 damage to a vehicle in an apparent attempt to steal petrol, and 2 thefts. Cllr Bradford informed the Police of drinking parties being held once again in Hetchell Woods, usually on Friday nights, involving under age drinking and drugs. 
PRESENT Cllr Overfield (in the Chair), Cllrs Flockton, Lobley, Hoyland, Tatman, Gooch, and Bradford.
APOLOGIES.  Cllr Stentiford. 
6156   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MAY 8TH 2008 These were approved. 
6157   MATTERS ARISING 
1. Co-option of new Cllr. No further applications had been received since the last meeting. It was then proposed Cllr Lobley, seconded Cllr Tatman ,and agreed unanimously ,that Mrs Wright should be invited to fill the vacancy. 
2. Parish Council Responsibilities. It was agreed to leave this item until the next meeting when the new Cllr could be included in the discussion. 
3. Conditions in Hetchell Woods Cllr Bradford reported that the Friday night partying involving smoking of cannabis and under age drinking was once again becoming a problem. He and Cllr Stentiford had spent 3 hours clearing up broken glass and other litter the previous week , only to observe equally bad conditions the following week. 30-40 youths were congregating there at a time. It was agreed to inform Inspector Griffiths and to request a Police visit each Friday evening during high summer, about 10pm. The YWT were also to be kept informed. The Clerk was to request a special clean up operation from the cleansing Dept. Cllr Rachael Procter was also to be advised.(Action JG) 
4. Youth Provision. Cllr Bradford reported that he was planning to meet Kath Hudson, the Wetherby Youth Officer, to discuss the possibility of having the mobile bus in Bardsey and the possibility of a REK type shelter. (Action JB) 
5.  Parish Council Noticeboards.-  The Clerk reported that the new notice board would be delivered in the next week. 
6 .Bardsey Parish Council Web Site The provisions required to effect the change of web site provider have finally been completed and it was now live. It was agreed to take every opportunity to publicise it . 
7. Kisdorf Reunion –Hosts have been found for all but 4 visitors from Kisdorf, and it was agreed that B & B accommodation for these 2 couples would be paid for by the PC.  Invitations to the formal lunch at the Bingley have been sent to all hosts and to a number of people closely  involved in twinning in the past, for whom the PC would pay. A set menu , with a vegetarian option, for £12.95  had been agreed with the Bingley. The Council also agreed to pay for a modest quantity of wine to accompany the meal.  A further letter is to be sent to all hosts thanking them for their hospitality and advising them of the visitors assigned to them .Cllr Overfield was optimistic that the village map would be completed in time. (Action JG) 
8. Possibility of Bus Shelter at Bank Top .Metro had informed the Council that the new  bus stop location had been included in the developers’ plans and  was to be moved  15 metres further towards Wetherby. The pavement in this location was too narrow to accommodate a shelter but if funding were to become available in the future Metro would revisit the site and look at alternative locations.  After some discussion, it was agreed to pursue this matter no further unless specifically asked to do so. 
9. Encroachment on Verges. An e mail had been received from Lee Hayward, Technical Enforcement Officer for LCC Highways, explaining that, after further research, it had been discovered that at some time in the past the highway land adjacent to South Lodge had been transferred to the owners of this property by Wetherby Town Council. It had not been taken off their lists but their records would now be amended. It was agreed that it would be desirable to have written proof and Cllr Hoyland agreed to attempt to obtain this from the Nottingham Land Registry and at the same time to check on land near “Whincover”.(Action BH) 
10. Report on meeting between Inspector Griffiths and Cllrs Overfield and Lobley and E mail  from Highways re Vehicle Activated Signs. Inspector Griffiths had suggested that, instead of his attending a PC meeting, it would be preferable for one or more Cllrs to visit him at the Police Station. It had then been agreed between meetings that Cllrs Overfield and Lobley should undertake this task.   Cllr Lobley had later e-mailed fellow Cllrs with details of the meeting with the Inspector. He had explained that it was essential for the Police to be able to use their discretion about strict enforcement of speed limits and he would encourage  stricter enforcement of these in village locations  than on the A58.He dismissed the noise issue on the A58 as being an inevitable consequence of  purchasing property there. The Police would support the PC if they wished to lobby LCC for VAS, concrete refuges on the A58, and 30mph signs painted in places on village roads. HGVs are permitted to use the A168 extension. 
The Clerk had learnt from LCC traffic management that to obtain VAS (each costing approx. £5000), it was necessary to carry out surveys and analysis of existing accident injury data. Council agreed to pursue the possibility of VAS signs and to invite a representative of LCC Traffic Management to the September meeting to discuss it. (Action JG) 
11. Portacabins outside Milner Lane entrance to Hetchell Woods. Cllr Bradford reported that these have now disappeared. 
12. Info. re Trees not permitted to be cut down. Mr Lapish had provided details which had been circulated to all Cllrs. 
13. Parish Plan. Jack Cairns, with the help of Pauline Hills, had compiled an updated plan showing tasks completed and still outstanding. He suggested that one Cllr should accept responsibility for keeping the project active. Cllrs agreed to this. 
14. Bardsey Sports Club Re-Development Application Cllrs Tatman and Flockton confirmed their support on behalf of the Council for this application. 

15. Flooding – Cllr Shelbrooke had been unable to attend the June meeting but had agreed to attend in July instead. 
6158   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 2007
1 .Park Field  Cllr Overfield reported that this was in a satisfactory condition . The hedge had been sprayed to get rid of weeds. 
2 .Willan’s Wood .Cllr Flockton reported that she and Pauline Hills had cleared stinging nettles from the front of the horse trough but Andrew Ward had not yet cleared away the piles of wood from the side of the wood. They had also planted the tubs, using a red, white and blue theme.(Action JG). 
3. Playground. There had been further complaints about the state of the playground citing mole hills, lack of grass cutting, broken gate and fencing, and uncollected rubbish. The Clerk had taken action concerning the grass and the rubbish and Cllr Gooch had attempted to deal with the molehills. The Clerk had asked for quotations for fencing from Grasshoppers and had been offered repair of existing for £552 + VAT, or bow topped galvanised fencing including 2 safety gates for £6588 + VAT. Cllr Gooch was working out how best to make use of a number of possible grant providers and to draw up a strategy for the provision of fencing, new play equipment and surfacing. He had been told that the Area Committee would be likely to offer £15,000 and Green Leeds offered grants of £5000. Other sources were George Moores, Lady Elizabeth Hastings Trust and Grant Scape. He was in process of composing a begging letter to be sent to all. (Action DG) 
6159   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/08/02798 /FU/HE – Beech House, Wetherby Rd. – Exts.- No comment.  
(b) P/08/01904 /FU/NE – 32 Wayside Mount – 4 Bed. House. – Object.
I P/08/01481/LA – Land adj. to Ascot, Keswick Lane – Footpath Link.- No comment. 
(d) P/08/01220 /OT/NE – 32 Wayside Mount – Renewal of Out. App. for erection of House-Object. 
(e) P//08/02693/FU/HE – 3 Congreve Approach – Exts. –No comment. 
(f) P/08/02536/FU/NE – Woodgarth, 15 First Ave. – 4 Bed. House.- No comment.  

(g) P/08/02534/OT/NE – Lyncroft, Scarsdale Lane – Out. App. for erection of 4 Bed. House & Demolition of Existing. – Some comments. 
(h) P/08/02441/FU/HE – Cooper’s Croft, 1 The Dell, Church Lane – Summer House.- No  comment.  

(i) P/08/02401/FU/HE – 9 Wayside Crescent – Exts. & Cons.- No comment. 

(j) P/08/02978/FU/HE – Hilltop, 36 Blackmoor Lane – Cons- No comment . 

(k) P/08/03028/FU/HE – North Winds, Wetherby Rd. – Exts.- No comment. 
(l) P/08/02737/FU/NE – Callister Hall, Woodacre Lane – Ext.- No  comment. 
Council agreed to all suggestions made by the Planning Committee. 

2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/08/01371- Oak City Ltd. – Land off Church Lane – Change of use – Ag. Land to Equestrian Use. 
(b) P/08/01750 – Fielder – Bramble Lodge, Woodacre Crescent – Ext. & Conversion of Garage to Room. 
(c) P/08/01698 – Blakey – Site between Hill Crest & Towerbank, Margaret Ave. – Garage. 

(d) P/08/01703 – Robinson – Towerbank, Margaret Ave – Exts, & Cons. 
(e) P/08/01882 – Poole – Little Croft, Woodacre Crescent – Garage. 

(f) P/08/01801- Cane – 21 Wayside , 21 Church Lane – Exts. 

(g) P/08/01987 – Weston – 3 Wike Lane – Decking. 

(h) P/08/01888 – Wright – 5 First Ave – Retro. App. for 1.6 high gate. 
(i) P/08/02661/FU – DeDombal – 46 Blackmoor Lane – Ext. 

3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/08/02081- Brown – Moor Lodge Caravan Park, Blackmoor Lane 
(b) P/08/00613 – 18 Congreve Way.- Variation of Condition. 
4.App.No. P/08/00044 – Granger House – To be determined by Planning Inspectorate to whom appeal has been made by applicant for non determination by LCC. 
These were all noted. 

6160   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) Planning Application Fee for Sports Club Redevelopment -     £335.00(Retro)
(b) Fee for Design Services for work in connection with above      1800.00     “ 
(c) Nominet – Admin. Charge for change of website domain name    11.75     “
(d) Mr P. Gallant – Photocopying                                                           3.60                                                                                       
(e) GGS Groundcare – Maintenance                                                1220.55                                                                           It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. N.B. Items (a) and (b) will be refunded. 
2. Change of Cheque signatories. It was agreed unanimously that Cllr Stentiford should be added to the 2 current signatories – Cllr Overfiled and the Clerk, and that the practice whereby 2 of the 3 signatories were required to sign each cheque should continue. 
6161   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1. Letter from Highways re Footway Maintenance Scheme – Woodacre Green. This was noted. 
2. YLCA Councillor Training Programme 2008. Noted. 
3. Water Trough – Rigton Bank –E- mail correspondence between Rachael Procter and Pauline Hills. Cllr Procter had asked Pauline Hills whether monies would be required for this project from the Area funds. Mrs Hills’ suggestion to the PC was to leave the matter in her hands as the owner was willing to effect the necessary repairs in time at his own expense .Council agreed to leave the matter to her and  the house owner. 
6162   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.

          1. 106 Money from Bank Top Development  Cllr Rachael Procter had reminded Cllrs 
           that this money would shortly be available. Council considered it should be used for                      
the Ascot entrance to the Sportsfield. 
2. A reminder about Parish Walk on following Saturday and of Father’s Day Lunch Cllr Flockton urged support for the walk on Saturday and for the lunch (proceeds to the Village Hall ) on Sunday.
Signed:-
Date:-
BPC June 08 Mins. 
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